



TAKARI PRIMARY SCHOOL

RICKMAN ST BALCATTA WA 6021

PH 9253 4550 Email: takari.ps@education.wa.edu.au www.takarips.wa.edu.au

NEWSLETTER #19

Week 7

Term 4

Wednesday 25 November 2020

PRINCIPAL'S MESSAGE: With just three weeks to go before the end of the school year, staff and students are busy finishing off reports, and preparing for orientations, the end of year concert and the graduation assembly. The school will also be undertaking a Public School Review (PSR) in week nine. In preparation for the review, the school has gathered evidence on six domains; Relationships and Partnerships, Quality Teaching, Learning Environment, Leadership, Student Achievement and Progress, and Use of Resources. An independent review panel will visit the school on Thursday 10 December to meet with key school and community members to discuss the judgements the school has made against the six domains. Thank you to the members of the School Council, P&C and 50th Anniversary Committee who have accepted an invitation to meet with the review panel.

The school is currently planning for 2021. The final class structure is dependent on the number of students in each year. While straight year level classes are mostly preferred over composite classes, they are not always possible to create without going over maximum student numbers in classes. This was the case with the Pre Primary and Year 2 classes this year. Composite classes also allow for greater flexibility when grouping students based on academic and social needs. This year's two Yr 3/4 classes is an example of how composite classes can deliver more balanced and cohesive classrooms over straight classes.

With an expected student enrolment of 185 students, the school is planning to operate the following structure: K (20 students) PP (24) Yr 1 (22) Yr 1/2 (21) Yr 2/3 (22) Yr 3/4 (22) Yr 4/5 (27) Yr 5/6 (27)

It is important to note that this structure is based on expected enrolments now. Additional enrolments coming in between now and the start of next year, or students leaving the school, could affect this structure. School staff will be developing class lists based on the above structure. The staff are in the best position to develop the classes and determine which class would most suit students. Academic ability is not a determining factor when staff develop class lists.

Parents may have additional information that may assist staff in determining class lists. If parents have any information or requests regarding their child's class next year, they should provide this in writing to Mr Tennant by next Wednesday 2 December. All requests will be considered, but can not be guaranteed. Teachers have not yet been allocated to classes.

David Tennant

STUDENTS NOT RETURNING NEXT YEAR: It is important the school has accurate information for future planning. Please contact the school as soon as possible if your child/ren will not be attending Takari PS in 2021.

2021 VOLUNTARY CONTRIBUTIONS, CHARGES AND BOOKLIST: THE 2021 Voluntary Contributions, Charges and Requirements Lists (Booklists) have been endorsed by the School Council.

- Voluntary Contributions are \$60 per child, maximum \$120 for a family. Pay before the end of term one next year and be in a draw to have your contribution fully refunded.
- The Charges schedule represents the maximum cost of optional extras and activities.

The Voluntary Contributions, Charges and Booklists were distributed last week. You are able to order online and have deliveries to your home or you can use any supplier, but the school strongly recommends all items are purchased from West School Supplies. Many items from this year can be saved and used again next year e.g. headphones, USB, ruler, protractor etc if they are in good condition.

PARENTS ARE WELCOME TO MAKE PAYMENTS IN ADVANCE FOR CONTRIBUTIONS AND CHARGES for example \$50 lump sum and/or \$5 weekly. These funds will be kept as a credit for your child and allocated to any expenses. This will require permission from you on the return slip.

UPCOMING EVENTS YOU DON'T WANT TO MISS OUT ON Term 4

K/PP Assembly	Week 7	Thursday 26 November
PP Orientation	Week 7	Thursday 26 November
Summer Sports Carnival	Week 7	Friday 27 November
Rising Stars Showcase	Week 7	Saturday 28 November
Parent Helper Morning Tea	Week 8	Thursday 3 December
Kindy Orientation	Week 8	Friday 4 December
End of Year Concert	Week 9	Tuesday 8 December
Public School Review	Week 9	Thursday 10 December
Yr 6 Graduation	Week 10	Monday 14 December
Takari's Got Talent Show	Week 10	Tuesday 15 December
Last day for Students	Week 10	Thursday 17 December





Colour Run Top Fundraisers

Congratulations to the following students who all raised over \$50.00. Great effort!

Mahalia H (the top fundraiser)

Ellie H	Noah U	Eva P
Kazran F	Dulki JD	Alfie A
Max W	Adison FN	Nikita TS
Riley A	Arda A	Alper A
Laila B	Bessie G	Natalie G
Alice H	Mika J	Leo J
Beau P	Levi S	Mila T
Arianna T	Jonah S	Max R

Top fundraising Class = Pre Primary

YR 5 ACADEMIC CHALLENGE BSHS: On Friday 20 November 10 students from Year 5 went to Balcatta Senior High School to defend the title of the Academic Challenge. Unfortunately the competition was too strong this year so we didn't retain the trophy. Thank you to Gwyn and Allegra's mum for going with the students and supporting them.







K/PP ASSEMBLY

The Kindy and Pre Primary students will be presenting their assembly tomorrow, which is always very popular.

Make sure you come early to purchase tickets in the bumper P&C raffle. \$1 per ticket.

We look forward to seeing you all there!



YEAR BOOK 2020

We will be ordering a limited number of copies of the Yearbook. To ensure you get your copy, please pre order and pay for it now at the office. The Yearbook is \$16.00. For an order to be processed, payment must be completed.

We expect they will be available for collection towards the end of term.

Order forms have been distributed, spare forms are available at the front office.



Edu-Dance Costume 2020 *Dress Rehearsal next week—the week before concert if possible, please *

The following list is a recommendation for costumes.

What Makes You Beautiful PrePrimary	Staying Alive YEAR 1
All different coloured T-Shirt and Shorts	- Blue T-Shirt- School shorts / pants
Shotgun YEAR 2	Apollo XI (Astronauts) YEAR 3/4 Rm 2
- Hawaiian or Green T-Shirt- School Shorts / pants - Long White Socks	- White T-Shirt- Black Shorts / pants - [OPTIONAL] Silver hair spray (Helmet)
We No Speak Americano (Waiters) YEAR 3/4 Rm 3	Military Rock (Army Cadets) YEAR 5
- Black T-Shirt - Black Shorts / Pants - Red Tea Towel - "	- Camouflage Coloured T-Shirt - Black shorts / pants [OPTIONAL] Black war paint two stripes under eyes, Camouflage bandana
Marryuna YEAR 6 - Combination of Black, Red and Yellow clothes T-shirt or long sleeve, no singlets and no skirts or dresses please	Please ensure all students wear their joggers/sports shoes. Hair to be tied up unless otherwise stated. Preferably no skirts or dresses please. Thank you!





TEAM TAKARI





For the rest of this term, our school focus will be on the value of Personal Best.

When can show our personal best by striving to achieve and always looking for ways to improve. It involves having a growth mindset and competing against ourselves rather than against others.

In class, we are revising our Team Takari lesson 'we are whole body listeners'.

When I show whole body listening:

- ·My body is facing the person talking
- •My eyes are looking
- •My ears are listening
- •My hands and feet are still
- ·My brain is thinking about what is being said
- •My heart is caring about what is being said

During the next few weeks, students will be focussing on and practising this important life skill.



Respect

Responsibility

Kindness

Personal Best

Rising Stars



Saturday 28th November @ 7pm (Week 7)
Takari Undercover Area

It's time to book your tickets!!

Tickets are free – but bookings are essential

Ticket bookings on Eventbrite https://www.eventbrite.com.au/e/the-rising-stars-showcase-tickets-128726090201

Sweet trays are available for pre-purchase Sweet Trays consist of 2 pieces of Brownie, 2 pieces of Caramel Slice and 2 Biscuits \$6.50 Sweet Tray orders on Eventbrite https://www.eventbrite.com.au/e/rising-stars-showcase-sweet-trays-tickets-128728276741

Doors open at 6:30pm Drinks will be available to purchase with cash on the night Raffle \$2 a ticket or 3 for \$5

All proceeds go towards the concert. Thank you for supporting the Takari Rock Bands and the Stirling Youth Community Band

TAKARI'S GOT TALENT SHOW: will be held on Tuesday 15 December 2020 at 2pm.

Auditions will be held for students who wish to take part. We will narrow it down to 8-10 acts who will perform at the talent show in week 10. Auditions will take place in weeks 7 and 8. Once auditions take place, the students will be told in week 9 if their act made it through to the final show.

Students will need to be well rehearsed either at home or at school. Acts will be 3.5 minutes or less and in groups of no more than 5 students. Acts can be either dancing, singing, performing a play or comedy act.

Please see Mrs Campione or the Student Council for more information. Audition slips are available at the front office. Please place them in the golden box in the office when completed.



SUMMER SPORTS CARNIVAL: On Friday 27 November, selected students from Years 4 to 6 will be involved in a Summer Sports Carnival involving the sports of tennis and cricket. The carnival will be held at Nollamara Tennis Club (tennis) and the adjacent Des Penman Reserve (cricket). Takari will compete against Osborne Primary School and Lake Monger Primary School. Please return permission slips and any monies due to the office as soon as possible. Thank you.

Takari P&C

The P&C is holding an End of Year Christmas raffle to be drawn at the End of Year concert on Tuesday 8 December. Tickets were distributed to families last week. There are spares available in the office if you require more.

More tickets will be for sale at the Assembly tomorrow. Only \$1 each.

1st Prize: Summer Holiday Hamper including a double pass to Adventure World

2nd Prize: \$200 Cyclemania Voucher

3rd Prize: Home Movie Pack (including Google Home Mini)

Plus heaps of fabulous runner up prizes.

All tickets and money to be returned to the P&C box by Thursday 3 December. All proceeds to the P&C which support the school



Kelly Praetz P&C President



Help keep our school safe and secure

If you see or hear suspicious behaviour immediately contact School Watch Security or the Police. Thank you for your support. School Watch Security: **1800 177 777**



2020 Term Planner			Term 4		
Wk	Monday	Tuesday	Wednesday	Thursday	Friday
7	23/11	24/11 Band 8am Upper Primary EduDance BSHS Farent Info Night PP Post Box Walk	25/11 School Banking Newsletter #19 BSHS /r 7 Transition	26/11 Kindy day Assembly—K/PP Parent Orientation Day - PP 10.00am	27/11 Summer Sports Carnival Selected Yrs 4—6
8	30/11	1/12 Band 8am Upper Primary EduDance — Dress rehearsal	2/12 School Banking	3/12 Parent Helper Morning Tea	4/12 Parent Orientation Day - Kindy 9.30am Rm 4 Origami Incursion
9	7/12	8/12 Band 8am Upper Primary EduDance End of Year concert	9/12 School Banking	10/12 Newsletter #20 Public School Review	11/12
10	14/12 Yr 6 Graduation Ceremony	15/12 Band 8am Upper Primary Takari's Got Talent	16/12 School Banking	17/12 Last day for students	18/12 School Development Day

SCHOOL SC

2021 Term Planner			Term 1		
Wk	Monday	Tuesday	Wednesday	Thursday	Friday
1	1/2 Students return to school	2/2 Kindy students commence — staggered start.	3/2	4/2 Newsletter #1	5/2

Community Notices



Alan, the Traffic Warden at Jones Street <u>will be</u> on site to the end of the year. We had incorrect information.

Great idea for parents to park near the Jones St Reserve and students cross at the crosswalk before and after school.

Many families often stay to play and enjoy each others' company.

VACSWIM SWIMMING LESSONS:



Take the plunge!

Enrolments are open for VacSwim swimming lessons during summer school holidays.

Your children can start as young as 5 years old. Don't wait! Enrol your children in VacSwim now at edu.au/vacswim

There are over 180 VacSwim locations around Western Australia, so wherever families are spending these summer holidays, there will be lessons near you.

Further information about fees, locations and enrolment on the Vacswim website

